GENERAL MEETING TRAILS END CLUB

Meeting called to order by Kathy Fraser at 8:30 AM on December 18, 2017

Board members present: Muriel McCallum, Maureen Colburn, Geoff Walker, Judy Williams, Kathy Fraser, Ray Martin, Jim Frost and Chris Atlakson

Board members absent: Dave Prohar

Attendance: 131

Opening Prayer: Ellen Neffgen

Pledge of Allegiance: Forrest Zemlicka

Introduction of Newcomers to the Park: Two newcomers from Pennsylvania and Wisconsin introduced themselves.

Judy read the minutes of the last meeting. A motion was made to approve the minutes by Verna Boss and seconded by Pat Jasper. Carried.

Weekly Event Attendance:

Sunday Brunch: 0
Jam Session: 73
Entertainment: 0
Thursday Dinner: 138
Friday Lunch: 66
Saturday Breakfast 57

For a weekly total of 334, year to date event attendance is 1,874

A motion was made by Therese Cadotte to approve the Treasurer's Report and seconded Kathy Maanika. Carried.

President's Report:

We are looking for a Computer Club Coordinator. If interested, please see a board member. If one is not found, the Computer Club will be disbanded.

The deadline for returning the Gratuity envelopes is Tuesday, December 19. The gifts will be presented on Thursday.

Manager's Report:

No report this week.

Old Business:

New Business:

Announcements from the floor:

Sunshine Lady: Beth reported that she is looking for a volunteer to be the sunshine lady while she is gone from January 14 to February 15. If interested, please see a board member.

Bev Buechele: Tom Dame reported that the tables for Christmas Dinner would be set up on Sunday morning at 10 am. He also reminded the workers on Thursday night suppers that they still need to pay for their meal too. Bev reminded everyone that there would be a Thursday night Supper on December 21 so pleases sign up. There will be no Saturday morning Breakfasts, the next two weeks.

There will be a Friday lunch on December 22.

Doris Karlstedt reported that there would be no Bingo on Christmas Day.

Health: No report.

Tuesday Entertainment: No report.

Sandy Robinson reported on many events that are happening in the area. Please see her board in the card hall for more details.

Activity Chairs:

Peggy Anderson reported that she had 6 people signed up for Beginners Bridge. She is still looking for two more people. The sign up sheet is in the library.

Judy Perras_Lenz reported on Pickle ball. They normally play around 10 or 2 or 7 pm depending on the weather. Come on out and give it a try. She also reported that they would be playing Pegs and Jokers in the Card Hall, Friday nights at 7pm.

Ken Thompson reported that he had a set of steps for a Motorhome to giveaway.

Ginger Dougherty reported that they would be leaving for the Silva school at 8:30 am on Thursday. Everyone is welcome to come along. Please meet at 108 South Bermuda.

Floyd Neal reported on that Friday Happy Hour. This week would be Christmas Themes.

Kathy Maanika reported that Peter Piper Pizza lunch is on Tuesday at 11:30. She is looking forward to seeing everyone there.

Ellen Neffgen reported that there would be Line Dancing on the Day after Christmas and the day after New Years.

Terry Neal reported the first Ice Cream Social would be January 7th. There would be entertainment at 5:15 and the Ice Cream would be served at 6 pm. Please bring your own bowls and spoons.

Leo Schuller reported that the first Cribbage Tournament would be on January 5th at 6:30 pm. The sign up sheet is in the card hall. Find your partner and sign up. The cost is \$3 per person.

Linda Weuthrich reported that the Red Hatters would be having a cookies exchange this Wednesday. Please being 18 cookies.

Hank Vanderzyden reported that the variety show would be on January 20. Please sign up early if interested in performing.

Half a chance draw took in \$83 and \$42 was awarded to lucky ticket holders

Adjournment: Therese Cadotte made a motion to adjourn the meeting.

Meeting was adjourned at 9:01 am.

Peggy Hulteen led in singing God Bless America and was accompanied by Peggy Anderson on the keyboard.

Recorded by Judy Williams